Corowa 1996 13-17th March
This year’s Corowa event was nearly a No No for me, as I usually travel up on Thursday, and return on Sunday. This year, two of my three regulars could not leave until Friday, and for me, a return trip of over 400 miles, for a two night stand, was not too appealing. However, on closer examination of Friday’s activities, I saw that a trip to Puckapunual was organised, which, under my usual arrangements, would have meant traveling from Corowa, almost half way home, then returning to Corowa, The solution was simple, leave early Friday morning, with my three grandsons, and met the main convoy at Pucka, which is exactly what we did, saving time and considerable fuel in the process. Our tour of the base, and a low cost barbeque lunch, organised by our hosts for the day, a Major and Sergeant (whose names I did not record) was most interesting, particularly a ride in the specially equipped Land Rover, on the driving range, where all sorts of road surface hazards could be simulated. After a most enjoyable day in the sunshine, we left for Corowa, where we arrived at approximately 1800 hours, after a very slow trip, due to the discovery of defects in each of the rear tyres o my newly restored truck! Not having enough cash on me, I was fortunate that the local Beaurepaire Branch sold me two newly recapped tyres, accepting a cheque in payment, for which I was most grateful.

On Saturday, while I was having the tyres fitted, the other members had a street parade in Corowa, followed by a swap meet in the camping park. A scheduled parade through Rutherglen had been cancelled, due to the inclement weather, although, as usual, communication was poor, and we didn’t find this out until we returned from Rutherglen and our one vehicle parade.
An enjoyable meal from Graeme and Liz Davis and their Wiles Cooker, was had by many participants, although I had not booked, as no prices were indicated in the newsletter. (Not Graeme’s fault – ours! Editors). Had we known the meals were of such good value, of course we would have booked in. After the evening meal, entertainment was provided in the barbeque shelter, until about midnight, with everybody having a great time.

Sunday morning, it was time to pack up and reluctantly say our goodbyes, leaving at 0100 hours and having an uneventful return trip. As we have come to expect from Glen Stones, he presented a newly restored vehicle, a GMC 6X6 again demonstrating his skills in an immaculate vehicle. This year, I too, had a newly restored vehicle on its first official event, a 1942 Ford 15cwt Roadster Utility. For us Corowa was a magnificent event, and one which we were glad to have attended.

Ken Morris VMVC
